
Tsing Yi Southwest Swimming Pool
temporarily closed

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at regular
intervals:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (June 9)
that Tsing Yi Southwest Swimming Pool in Kwai Tsing District has been
temporarily closed for cleaning and superchlorination following the discovery
of a small amount of vomit in the pool.

     It will be reopened at 9pm today. 

     The department appeals to swimmers to be considerate and to keep the
swimming pools clean. They are advised not to swim after a full meal and
should use the toilet facilities if necessary before swimming. 

Red flag lowered at Silverstrand Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at regular
intervals:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (June 9)
that since the water of Silverstrand Beach in Sai Kung District is now
suitable for swimming, the red flag has been lowered.

     The red flag was hoisted at the beach earlier on after a red tide was
found. 
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Transcript of remarks on outcome of
public consultation on tobacco control
strategies and way forward by S for
Health at media session

     Following is the transcript of remarks by the Secretary for Health,
Professor Lo Chung-mau, on the outcome of public consultation on tobacco
control strategies and the way forward at a media session after attending a
radio programme this morning (June 9):
 
Reporter: A retail sector lawmarker said he is worried that the ban on
flavoured cigarettes may stop tourists from coming to Hong Kong. Newspaper
vendors also said they are worried that it might affect businesses. How would
you respond to these concerns? Also, is there a risk of visitors being caught
out by not knowing about the law?
 
Secretary for Health: I would categorically say that this would not affect
visitors, tourists and business people coming to Hong Kong. First of all,
taking the example of Singapore, Singapore has stricter measures on anti-
smoking which do not really affect the tourists and visitors going to
Singapore. The other thing is that, if you look at the overall percentage of
smokers and non-smokers, there are far more non-smokers than smokers. People
come to Hong Kong not for smoking. They come to Hong Kong for business
opportunities, for our food, for all of the tourist attractions. They love to
have a refreshing, lively, healthy city, rather than a city full of smoke and
cigarette butts on the floor. I would categorically say that this is not an
issue.
 
     For those newspaper vendors, I understand that this is part of their
businesses, but they have other areas of businesses. Some of these people are
talking about illicit cigarettes or "cheap whites". I guess that these are
illegal activities, and these vendors should not be performing such
businesses.
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)

Pui O Beach reopened

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:
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     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (June 9)
that the shark prevention net at Pui O Beach in Islands District has been
repaired and the beach is reopened today.

     The beach was temporarily closed earlier for shark prevention net
maintenance work.

Red flag hoisted at Shek O Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (June 9)
that due to big waves, the red flag has been hoisted at Shek O Beach in
Southern District, Hong Kong Island. Beachgoers are advised not to swim at
the beach.
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